OIG Advisory Opinion No. 11-17
On November 16, 2011, the OIG issued opinion number 11-17. The requestor was a laboratory services management entity that proposed that it would furnish allergy testing and immunotherapy laboratory services within physicians’ medical offices. 

Under this arrangement, the management company would be the exclusive provider of allergy testing and immunotherapy laboratory services to the physicians’ offices. The management company would provide all lab personnel, equipment, supplies, training and billing services on an “as-needed” basis. Also, the management company would provide marketing assistance which included the reviewing of patient files for potential test candidates. The physician would provide space for the lab, administrative staff, general supplies/ furniture, insurance, and physician supervision and interpretation of lab results. The physician would “bill” the subject payor  though the management company would provide the actual billing and collection services. The physician would pay the management company sixty percent of the gross collections. The management company certified that the fee was fair market value.

The OIG noted that the safe harbors for equipment leases, personal services and management contracts were “potentially” applicable to this arrangement. However, it was noted that the arrangement did not qualify for protection. The OIG stated that the services were to be provided on an “as-needed” basis and therefore the agreement would not specify a schedule of intervals/ length or the charge for an interval as required by the safe harbor. Additionally, the “as-needed” basis would mean that the “aggregate compensation” is therefore also not set in advance and is potentially determined in a manner related to volume or value of referrals of beneficiaries of a Federal Health care program.
The OIG also expressed a concern that the management company’s review of the patient records would “be a suspect marketing activity”. Additionally, the OIG was concerned that this would lead to medically unnecessary testing.

The OIG stated that the proposed arrangement could potentially lead to the imposition of sanctions.

This is a summary and is not intended as legal advice.
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